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You are cordially invited to:  

A Mission for Life -- 
a joint mission offered by St. Eu gene and St. Thecla Parishes. 

Each evening’s presentation will take place at  
St. Eugene Church at 7:00 pm 

  

Monday, February 29 — "Reflections of a Pro-Life Warrior" 
Presented by Joseph Scheidler 

  
  
  
  
  
  

Tuesday, March 1 — “Shaping Pro-Life Families” 
  Presented by Ann Scheidler 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

Wednesday, March 2 —”A Christian Preparation for End of Life” 
    Presented by Bill Beckman 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

      Joseph M. Scheidler is National Director of the Pro-
Life Action League , a national pro-life educational and 
activist organization headquar tered in Chicago. Joe left a 
career in public relations to become a full-time pro-life 
activist shortly after the U. S. Supreme Court issued its 
Roe v. Wade opinion in 1973.  

 In 1990, Ann began working part-time at the Pro-Life 
Action League as Assistant Director, a position which 
gradually became full-time. Since 2000 she has served as 
Vice-President, and is closely involved with all aspects of 
the League's work, from public relations and development 
to activism and outreach . She is also the grandmother of 23.   

   William Beckman is retired executive director 
at Illinois Right to Life Committee (IRLC) in Chicago. In 
that role he has covered and researched topics on a wide 
variety of life issues including abortion, contraception, 
stem cell research, in vitro fertilization, assisted suicide, 
euthanasia, hospice, brain death, and other end-of-life 
issues.   
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In Memoriam: Fr. Robert Grib, S.J. 
 

Let us pray in thanksgiving for the life of Fr. Robert (Bob) I. Grib, S.J., who died on January 25, 2016, at St. 
Joseph Mercy Oakland in Pontiac, Mich. He was 75 years old, a Jesuit for 57 years, and a priest for 43 
years.   
 
 Bob was born in Chicago on March 31, 1940. He attended Five Holy 
Martyrs grade school from 1946-54, before moving on to St. Ignatius High 
School, where he graduated in 1958. He entered the Jesuits in Milford, Ohio, 
on September 1 that year. After pronouncing first vows in 1960, he continued 
with his juniorate studies at Milford, before moving to West Baden, Ind., in 
1962 for philosophy. He completed his philosophy studies in North Aurora, Ill., 
receiving a master's degree. 
 Upon completing his philosophical studies, Bob asked to be missioned 
to Patna, India, for his regency. In 1965, he began to study Hindi for two years 
at Khrist Raja High School in Bettiah, Bihar, before continuing to teach English 
and sociology at the high school for another year. From 1968-69, Bob contin-
ued his study of Hindi at XTTI in Patna, Bihar. After this special year of lan-
guage study, Bob moved on to the Papal Athenaeum in Harzaribagh Bihar, for 
four years of theological studies. He returned to Chicago for his ordination on 
March 19, 1972, at St. Thomas More Church. Bob completed his Bachelor of Sacred Theology in India in 
1973. 
 From 1973-74, Bob served as dean of the Jesuit Juniorate Program and taught English at XXTI in 
Patna, Bihar. In 1974, he began three years of service as a parish priest and diocesan youth director at a 
Catholic church in Bettiah, Bihar. This was followed by his tertianship year at St. Xavier's School in Hazari-
bagh. From 1977-78, he spent a year of special studies at the Central Hindi Institute in Delhi. Bob professed 
final vows on November 5, 1977. 
 From 1978-85 Bob taught Hindi to the novices and junior candidates at XTTI, Naviyoti Niketan in Pat-
na, Bihar. He also served as director of the summer Hindi programs for priests and religious. From 1985-87, 
Bob conducted training in counseling, spirituality, and neuro-linguistic programming at the Sadhana Institute 
in Lonavara, Maharashtra. He was the director of candidates at Sanjivan Niwas in Patna, Bihar, from 1987-
88. From 1988-89, Bob served as a parish priest in the Catholic Church in Bettiah in the Champaran region 
of Bihar. Bob was then stationed at Navijyoti in Patna, Bihar, until 1994, directing retreats, youth leadership 
training, summer Hindi courses, and sessions in neuro-linguistic programming.  Finally, from 1994-96, Bob 
was the Diocesan youth director at the Muzaffarpur Minor Seminary in Muzaffarpur, Bihar. With this final as-
signment, Bob concluded his 31-year career in India, with many acknowledging that he probably spoke Hindi 
better than those native to the country! 
 Upon returning to the United States in 1996, Bob served as a substitute teacher at Brebeuf Jesuit 
Preparatory School in Indianapolis. He then served as pastor at St. Ignatius Parish in Chicago. After a sab-
batical year, Bob spent a year and a half as associate pastor at Our Lady of the Brook Parish in Northbrook, 
IL, before directing retreats at Bellarmine Jesuit Retreat House in Barrington, IL. From 2002-09, Bob served 
as an associate pastor at St. Juliana Parish in Chicago. After a semester sabbatical, Bob spent the next year 
in residence at St. Francis Borgia Parish in Chicago, where he also assisted with music ministry. He was 
then involved in other music and pastoral ministry, before residing at St. Eugene Parish in Chicago, where 
his brother, Phil, is a priest in residence. In 2015, Bob moved to Colombiere Center in Clarkston, Mich., to 
care for his health. 
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Wednesday, February 17,  2016  

(6:30 - 8:00 p.m.) 
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We ask all of our parishioners, if you have  
a loved one serving in the military,  

to please contact the rectory office to give  
us the name of the soldier, so the  

whole parish can pray for your loved one.   
A book in the church vestibule is  

available for inscribing the names of all military  
personnel.  This book will be part of the offertory  

procession from now until the war is over. 

A PRAYER 
LORD, HOLD OUR TROOPS IN YOUR LOVING HANDS. 
PROTECT THEM AS THEY PROTECT US.  
BLESS THEM AND THEIR FAMILIES 
 FOR THE SELFLESS ACTS THEY PERFORM 
 FOR US IN OUR TIME OF NEED. 
WE ASK THIS IN THE NAME OF 
 JESUS OUR LORD AND SAVIOR.  AMEN 

We pray for our loved ones  
 

who are serving in any branch of the Armed Forces during this time of conflict. 

 
OUR MISSION STATEMENT 

 
Our mission as Catholics united in faith at St. Eugene Parish is to help bring God to people and people to 

God. Through evangelization, education and being of service to each other, we strive to make our parish 

community a holistic community in body, mind and spirit. It is our goal to develop, support, encourage and 

empower one another in our parish ministries, so that each person can reach their human and Christian po-

tential. We are enthused about the future of St. Eugene and the whole Catholic Church and we pledge our 

participation in that future. We seek dialogue and open communication with all parishioners in fulfilling the 

needs of our parish. While recognizing the cultural diversities in our community, we will strive to bring all 

people together in Christ under a common bond of faith, hope and love. 

 
GHALEB AZROUI 

DONALD BELLISARIO 
TIMOTHY EMMETT CAROLAN 

CATHY O’LEARY CHAMBERLAIN 
ZBIGNIEW DUDKOWSKI 

MARTY DURCAN 
MATTHEW SCOTT FORREST 

ANDREW HOPKINS 
BRANDON JACKSON 

CHRISTOPHER JENKINS 
JACK KANE 

ANTONIO JAMES LIM 
JAMES TYLER MARBACH 

   
CHRIS MARCHIORI 

KEITH MILLER 
MEGAN MILLER 

AUGUSTINE EMEKA NDIWE 
THOMAS NEUHENGEN 

CATHERINE ANN (BARHAM) NEWELL 
ERIC NORWOOD 
VINCENT PAGE 

CHAD PRITCHARD 
NICHOLAS RANCH 

HOLLY SCHIPPERS 
MICHAEL SCHIPPERS, JR. 

 

 If you would like to add a name to the list, please call the rectory.  
Also, please call the rectory when your loved one returns home. 


